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FIELD PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION FOR
TOMATO TRANSPLANTING

A. Lotfy, B.A. EI-Gendy, and E.M. Arif

ABSTRAT
The aim of this work is to study the energy consumptign and

cost analysis for tomato transplanting. It is established by using
different tractor powers' (18.4,29.4,47.8, and 58.82 kW) to select

the proper tractor power to minimize the energy and cost
requirements.

The transplanter performance in terms of seedling losses,
transplanting energy requirement, and costs were investigated as a
function of change in transplanting speed. The results indicated
that: The use of tractor power (18.4 kW) reduced the energy with
(35.41,59.7; and 67.2 %) and <::ost with (15.75, 35.42, and 47.69

%) of transplanter comparing with other tractors. The average
transplanting speed of 1.0 km/h is the optimum for transplanter by
using different tractor powers, and the meChanical transplanting
was more economical to use for the lowest consumption of the
energy 891 MJ/fed, and also to the least seedling losses 7.9%.
Subsequently, it increased the production 14.5 ton/fed compared
with manual transplanting, which consumed 1840 MJ/fed and gave
20.8 % seedling losses, and yield of 9.78 ton/fed.

INTRODUCTION
Tomato is the first valuable vegetable crop in monetary

terms. in Egypt. Therefore its plant~d area is always groWIng. Its
area increased from 331000 feddans with an average production of
7.44 ton/fed in 1980 to 401000 feddans with an average production
of 14.67 t(,n/fed in 1998 (Agricultural Economic Statistics,
1999). The minimizing of the vegetable crops price is necessary to
increasing its yield, by improving the techniques of agricultural
processes such as planting mechanization.' However,
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